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THE NATIONAL FRAMEWORK AGREEMENT – Bulletin 2 (Weekly Paid Staff)
1.
Introduction
1.1
Last August I wrote to all members of staff to provide details of the implications of the National Framework Agreement for the Modernisation of Pay Structures. The purpose of this memorandum is to give you details of the way in which that part of the Agreement relating to the development of a new pay grading structure is to be implemented at Aston, to notify you of how your current grade is to be assimilated to new pay scales and to provide details of the effect of the recently agreed National Pay Award.   

2.
Background

2.1
The National Framework Agreement provides a new national pay spine within which Higher Education Institutions were to develop their own grading structures in partnership with local trade union representatives. Posts are to be mapped on to the grading structure following the application of an institution–wide method of job evaluation.
3.
A New Pay Grading Structure for Aston
3.1
Following discussions with the campus unions a new grading structure and a method of assimilation to them has been agreed in principle. A copy of the overall structure can be found at Appendix 1. This structure will replace all existing grades except those currently applicable for professorial staff.
3.2
Some 50 different grades will be replaced by just 10. All grades will feature a ‘contribution threshold’ (this is illustrated by a dotted line). Staff appointed to a grade should have a normal expectation to receive annual increments up to the contribution threshold for that grade. A salary rate above the contribution point may in the future be paid to individuals who are assessed as making an exceptional contribution in accordance with a criteria that is currently being developed by a joint working group, chaired by the Senior Pro-Vice-Chancellor.
4.
Assimilation to the New Grading Structure
4.1
Ultimately staff will be mapped on to the new grading structure via the application of the Higher Education Role Analysis (HERA) process (the job evaluation system chosen by the University). As the HERA process is likely to take some time to conclude it is intended to initially transfer staff on to a new grade that best fits the grade to which they currently belong. It is intended to assimilate staff to the new grades with effect from 1 August 2006
4.2
The initial assimilation will be undertaken in a way that ensures that no member of staff will be mapped on to a new pay rate that is less than their current rate of pay. For staff who are weekly paid, the new scales represent a radical departure from the existing pay arrangements. The main changes are:

i. The new pay rates are based on annual salary rates rather than hourly rates. Rates of pay for weekly paid staff will in future be based on national pay bargaining conducted within a negotiating framework developed within the Higher Education Sector, rather than the current reliance on rates negotiated for Local Authorities. 

ii. The new salary rates are contained within incremental pay grades. This means that staff will be mapped on to a pay scale rather than a single rate of pay. Those who are mapped on to points below the point immediately below the contribution threshold for their grade, will advance to the next point on the scale (up to the contribution threshold) each April.  

iii. The Bonus Rates and Responsibility Allowances paid to some Trades Staff have been merged in with Basic Pay to calculate the current annual rate that forms the basis of the assimilation to the new scale. This has been done in a way that will ensure that no member of Trades staff is worse off as a result of the assimilation. The Bonus Scheme for Trades Staff and Gardeners is abolished as a result of this measure.
4.3
Your current annual rate of pay (expressed as an equivalent full-time rate if you work part-time) is £         pa. The information at Appendix 2 includes details of the effect of the 2006 national pay award for university staff and therefore should help you determine your future salary rates until 2008. I thought that it would be helpful to also set out the weekly rates to give a clearer idea of the way in which pay will be increased. 
4.4
It might be helpful for you to know that all weekly paid staff received a pay award of approximately 2.95% which was paid from April this year.  This increase is reflected in the annual salary rate provided in 4.3 above.

5.
Payment of a Lump Sum in 2007
5.1
One of the implications of the changes that are taking place is that weekly paid staff will be moved from rates of pay applicable to Local Government, which have a national pay settlement date of 1 April each year, to University scales with a settlement date of 1 August each year. As it is not the intention to make staff worse off, it has been agreed that weekly paid staff should be compensated for a four month extension to the settlement date.  A lump sum representing 1% of annual basic pay will be paid to weekly paid staff who are employed from 1 April 2007 to 31 July 2007. The payment will be made in August 2007.
6.
Higher Education Role Analysis (HERA)
6.1
Role analysis (or job evaluation as it is more commonly called) will be applied to all posts over the next year or so. This will ultimately determine the appropriate pay grade for each post. Although a recent trial of the Higher Education Role Analysis (HERA) suggested that in most cases posts will remain on the grades to which they are assimilated, some posts may, following the application of HERA, be placed on a different salary grade. The means by which staff will receive salary and/or grade protection or payment in the event of role analysis producing a result that places them on a higher or lower grade are currently being finalised in discussions with the Unions. Further details of this will be provided in a later bulletin. 
7.
Changes to Conditions of Service and Pensions
7.1
In some cases movement onto a new grade may result in changes to conditions of service (e.g. annual leave entitlement) or the possibility of changing pension schemes. It is not intended to change conditions of service or pension scheme eligibility directly as a result of assimilating staff to the new scales. Any such changes will not be applied until the HERA role analysis exercise is completed and staff will be consulted on an individual basis about the implications of either the confirmation of their grade or any changes to their grade. 
7.2
The University does not intend to compel any member of staff to move from one pension scheme to another as a result of the adoption of the new grading structure. Any options to change schemes will be given to eligible staff, on a once only basis, after the initial HERA exercise is complete.

7.3
It might also be worth mentioning that there are currently no immediate plans to convert weekly paid staff to monthly payments. I will however be reviewing the clock card system with a view to making pay procedures more efficient. 

8.
Further Information and Assistance

8.1
Information about Pay Modernisation (which will include details of pay scales and assimilation to the new grading structure) and HERA can be found at the Human Resources website, www.aston.ac.uk/staff/hr/ . 
8.2
Arrangements have been made for additional staff to be available to assist with enquires that may follow following the receipt of pay advices issued for the first month that new scales are put into operation.  If you are in any doubt about your rate of payment following the receipt of this bulletin you may either contact extension 4612 or attend the Personnel Services offices on the ground floor, Main Building.
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